RESOLUTION NO. 15 - 01 - 11

A RESOLUTION RECOMMENDING APPROVAL OF A MEMORIAL DEGINATION FOR "MILITARY DRIVE" TO "SPC DANE BALCON WAY" AT THE ENTRANCES OF WARREN HIGH BETWEEN HUNT LANE AND SEQUOIA HEIGHT IN CITY COUNCIL DISTRICT 6, SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS.

WHEREAS, an application has been submitted by Dr. Carla Sizer, Representative for Northside Independent School District, for a memorial designation of a street name for "Military Drive" to Spc Dane Balcon Way, at the entrances of Warren High School, between Hunt Lane and Sequoia Height; and

WHEREAS, To memorialize Army Spc Dane R. Balcon son of Dr. Carla Sizer who was an active member of the armed drill team of the Air Force JROTC program at Warren High School and was deployed to Iraq in support of Operation Iraqi Freedom; he completed his mission on September 5, 2007; and

WHEREAS, Chapter 6 of the City Code of San Antonio, Texas, requires memorial designation requests to be considered by the Planning Commission of the City of San Antonio and its recommendation forwarded to the City Council; and

WHEREAS, the City of San Antonio Development Services Department in accordance with Chapter 6 of the City Code of San Antonio, Texas, notified all of the seven (7) abutting property owners of real property along the segment of the street proposed for the memorial designation; however, no properties will be required to change their address; and

WHEREAS, the Planning Commission of the City of San Antonio held a public hearing on January 28, 2015, where they reviewed the request of the proposed memorial designation:

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE PLANNING COMMISSION OF THE CITY OF SAN ANTONIO THAT:

SECTION 1: The Planning Commission of the City of San Antonio recommends **APPROVAL** of the proposed memorial designation of "Military Drive" to "Spc Dane Balcon Way", at the entrances of Warren High School between Hunt Lane and Sequoia Height in City Council District 6 (**Exhibit "A"**).

SIGNED this 28th day of January, 2015.

Attest:

Executive Secretary

City of San Antonio Planning Commission

Approved:

Marcello Diego Martinez, Chair

City of San Antonio Planning Commission